OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, January 9, 2013
Start time 7:06pm
Review of November 2012 OPR PAC Minutes - Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted
Treasurer’s Report Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.
Principal’s Comments
· Safety and security in OPR-Effective immediately, doors will remain locked at all times. In the past, the doors would be unlocked in the morning for teachers to enter the building and during extended day dismissal times. Extended day now has a doorbell that parents are to ring when they arrive to pick up their child/children. This is a temporary solution, ideally we would like to eventually get a monitor in the café for extended day. 
~All teachers/staff members now must wear badges at all times. All visitors/volunteers must also wear a visitor badge any time they are in the building.

~All recess/lunch aides have walkie talkies so that they can communicate with Mrs. Polo and the office staff. They also have personal cell phones so that they could call for help in case of an emergency.

~The town is looking at all security features. There is talk of possible “panic” buttons to be installed in the office so that they can contact the police if need be.

~There will be a lockdown drill in the upcoming week. Mr. Fortin will send a letter home prior.

~After the tragedy in Sandy Hook, Mr. Fortin went into each classroom to talk to the kids. Several children asked if they would be practicing a lockdown drill.

~All classroom doors lock from the inside. The classrooms closest to the front door/office have rags above the door so that if the teacher needs to lock it, they can remove the rag and the door will close and lock immediately. 

~A parent asked “How many lockdown drills are planned through the year?” Mr. Fortin answered that normally there is one, but we will hopefully do two this year along with three fire drills.

~A parent asked “How do the secretaries determine who gets buzzed in?” Mr. Fortin answered that they look in the monitor/camera and if the person is not recognized then they ask who they are and who they are there to see. OPR is in need of a new camera, because the current one is not very clear. 

~A parent brought up the teenager from Norwood that came to the school in November. She was quite concerned that he was let in the school and that he was allowed to sit inside while waiting for the police to arrive. Mr. Fortin said that he was there within 15 seconds and waited with him until the police arrived. 
· Reading Incentive Program – “Elect to Read” went very well. There was great participation throughout the school. 
· Budget Preparation for next year – We don’t expect any issues. Class sizes should maintain about the same as this year.  We will be requesting a full time guidance counselor.
· Update on School Improvement Plan 
~MAP Testing will be taking place in the computer lab starting January 22nd. A practice session was done in November and it went very well. Math and reading should take about 45-50 minutes, but it is not timed so if the students need longer that is fine. Testing will take place again in May for grades k-5.

One teacher from each grade level was sent to learn how to review the data. They then shared the information with the other teachers.

The media center will be unavailable for three weeks during testing. 

~There will be a new math program for next year. This will be presented to the School Committee on March 27th.

~MCAS- Grades 3, 4 and 5 will have ELA testing in March and Math testing will be in May.

~NAEPS- The 4th grade has been chosen for testing on January 31st.

~Interactive Whiteboards have been installed in every classroom. The art room’s was installed last week
Old Business

· Gingerbread Bazaar – The Gingerbread Bazaar went great. The final numbers are not quite in, but as of now it seems to have raised about $10,000.
· Holiday Books (Fran Wilber) – Holidays Books’ income was up from last year. The total raised is $1,650 ($300 more than 2011). Room Parents were contacted about the program and several used a portion of their class gift for Holiday Books. Hoping next year to get an even higher percentage. The teachers appreciate the program because it gives them the opportunity to request books to bolster their curriculum in the media center. 

· Stop & Shop A+ Bonus Bucks – Allison Simmons has volunteered to run this program. It brings in over $2,000 to the school per year. 

· GNO (Jeanne Destito) - $1,267.00 was made.
· Stay on the Half Day (Jeanne Destito) - $1,353 was made. There were not enough volunteers to run it in January, so the next one will be in May.
· Jeanne Destito asked about doing a fundraiser at Impact Karate. They have offered to run a “Movie Night” on a Friday or Saturday evening. The kids can wear their pj’s and bring a blanket/pillow, etc. and watch a movie while having pizza and snacks. Impact had offered to run it as a charitable event and donate it to the school. We could then charge (an undetermined amount, but probably $15) per child and 100% of the proceeds would go to OPR. It was asked if we should open it to all grades or limit it to certain grade levels. Maybe run two separate events (k-2 and then 3-5). 
New Business

· OPR Pancake Breakfast- Saturday, March 16th (Kerry Pitman) – 4th  annual Pancake Breakfast!! There will be food, a DJ, and family pictures. Volunteers are needed! Please contact Kerry Pitman at kerry_pitman@yahoo.com if you are available. A lot of work is done the night before as well, so if you are not available on Saturday, you can help on the 15th. 

· Title One PAC on January 23rd at Fisher
· SEPAC on Jan 22nd 7:00pm   at the Walpole Public L:ibrary
· Box Tops Contest (Francine Aspinwall) – Just received a check for $560 from Box Tops.   Box Top collection sheet contest – Box Top sheets will be sent home via backpack. An email copy will also be sent home and we will try to add a link to the PAC web site. 10 Box Tops can be placed on each form. Top class from each grade level which brings in the most Box Tops will be awarded a coupon for a free recess. Contest will run 2/4-2/15.
· Math and Science Night (Francine Aspinwall): Grade 4 – February 7th, Grade 2 –February 28th , Grade 3 –April 10th at OPR – These are Family Nights to do different math/science activities with your children. 10-15 volunteers are needed from 6:15-8:00pm on all of these nights (If possible, avoid volunteering on your child’s night, because you will want to spend that night with your child). Contact Amanda Capozzi akdolan@aol.com if you are available.
· OPR night at the PawSox will be on June 14th. The Before School chorus will be singing the National Anthem. This is the same day as Field Day.

· Julie Elmhurst asked that the dunk tank liability forms be taken care of well ahead of Field Day this year.

· Vote for approval of PAC bylaws as well as an update of the formation of our non-profit corporation. Motion accepted
~Thank you to Krista Sullivan for all of the time and hard work that she put into the formation of the bylaws.

· Motion to pass $1,500 for playground expenses to the 2012-2013 budget. Motion accepted
· The School Committee will be honoring Mrs. Siegel as “Art Teacher of the Month” for October 2012 at the next meeting (January 10th).
Next PAC Meeting, February 6th at 7:00pm at OPR.
Meeting adjourned 8:30pm

